[image: image1.png]


RICCARTON ECC NEWSLETTER – January 2023   [image: image7.png]


 

[image: image2.jpg]



[image: image3.png]LBUWUEE
I - iZ v B
=LliIieas




[image: image4.jpg]


                           
[image: image5.jpg]


[image: image6.jpg]



[image: image7.png]
Happy New Year to you all





The staff would like to say a massive thank you for all the kind wishes and gifts they received for Christmas, they are all very much appreciated. We hope you all had a lovely time over the festive period. 


RECAP ON DECEMBER





Thank you to everyone who supported our Christmas events and activities. We hope you saw the photos of the Christmas Rhyme Time and the party, the children had lots of fun. We would appreciate if you could take time to complete the quick survey that was posted on the app in order we can make improvements next year. 


                                 Our Christmas jumper Day raised £127.45 for Ayrshire Cancer Support.


A massive thanks to Lauren in the parent Committee for putting together the hampers and to Louise for wrapping all the presents. 


The enterprise raised £228.75 and the raffle raised £536. Well done to all the winners. Our parent committee will meet again on Friday 20th January at 9am it would be lovely if more parents could come along. 


                       


We would appreciate donations of boxes of tissues please.








                       








Winter Policies 


A few reminders of winter policies: 


If your child is ill with a heavy cold or high temperature then please keep them at home. Please seek medical advice for symptoms of scarlet fever. Air borne germs spread very quickly within the centre despite strict cleaning routines.  


If your child has sickness or diarrhoea please ensure they stay off nursery for 48hr period from their last bout. 


Please ensure your child has suitable clothing for outdoor play (we are outside every day in all weathers) e.g warm waterproof jackets, boots, hats and gloves.








PRIMARY SCHOOL ENROLMENT


If your child is due to start primary school in August, P1 Registration week will take place from Monday 9th January until Friday 13th January 2023. Any child who does not turn five before the start of the school year in August is eligible for an additional year of funded early learning and childcare. If you are considering this option, then please speak to Teresa.


 


All applications require to be completed online at - � HYPERLINK "https://www.east-ayrshire.gov.uk/schooladmissions" \t "_blank" �https://www.east-ayrshire.gov.uk/schooladmissions�


 


Any placing requests should also be completed online with a closing date for Placing Requests being Tuesday 31st January 2022.


�











Communication and language news





Our Makaton sign is – happy and sad  


Our nursery Rhyme of the month is Miss Polly had a dolly





JANUARY ACTIVITIES





Bring A Toy Day – Thursday 12th January


The children are invited to bring in one of their favourite toys that they received at Christmas to show and talk about to their friends at group time. We are also learning about toys of the past so if parents, grandparents or great grandparents have any toys from their childhood we would love to see them and they will be returned to their rightful owners. Thank you





Book Borrowing/ Library Service


Every Wednesday, the children will have the opportunity to borrow a book from our library service to take home and enjoy the story at bedtime. Please return the book the following week to enable your child to get a new book. 





Parent Information Sessions


The Occupational Therapist, Jane Ritchie will be offering a parent information session on children’s fine motor development and sensory processing. This will be held at 1.45pm within the centre on Tuesday 17th January.  If you feel this would be of interest to you to learn how you can further support your child, please let a member of staff know you would like to attend. 


International Week – Week beginning 23rd January                                      �


Each year we hold an international week to learn about the customs and cultures of different countries. We like to incorporate countries that are relevant to children attending our centre. We


 ask that the children bring in an item from home that relates to each country, 


This could be a book, a flag, food items, an ornament or clothing the choice is yours. Here are the countries for the week:


Monday India


Tuesday Spain


Wednesday Scotland


Thursday America


Friday Nigeria




















Promoting Health and Wellbeing �


This month’s Right will be Article 24:  The Right to water, nutritious food and a clean and 


safe environment to keep you healthy. 


This month the children will learn the importance of healthy eating through preparing and tasting healthy snacks and through a variety of games and activities.


The children will learn the story about Toby The Nosey Cat which we will share with you through learning journals. This story re-enforces the effects of second hand smoking. 

















